HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on June 8th. 2022
Present:





In Attendance: District Cllr. J.Neesam


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    County Cllr. D.Roper 




Cllr.T.Dossor
   Cllr.M.Bown  









Parishioners:   Nil



J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation None

b) Police Report No crimes recorded in April

c) NCC Report The new Minerals Plan would not include any extractions in the parish and an application for the Spixworth quarry to have an access to the NDR could mean less traffic through the village.

d) BDC Report The joint move with S.Norfolk office staff to a building on Broadland business park had been agreed and moves should start early in 2023.

e) Full Council
1. Apologies had been received from Linda Rogers

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from Kevin Saggers as a Village Hall committee member.

3. Minutes of the meeting on May 11th. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that the posts for the school signs had been erected and he awaited a reply from NCC Highways on a potential bus shelter site on Newton Road. He would write to NCC and ask for flags and timetables to be added to the two new bus stops on Buxton Road.

5. Planning No applications to consider

6. Co-option No decision was reached on an application by a resident and he would be encouraged to attend a future meeting.

7. Play area The annual play area report was received and noted. The Council decided that no immediate action was required but the condition of the equipment would be kept under review.

8. Insurance The renewal premium which would be fixed for three years at £756.34 would be accepted.
9. Correspondence A letter from the Norfolk Accident Rescue Service asking for financial support was noted and a grant of £50 was agreed

10. Finance Cheques were signed as follows:






Gallagher Insurance





£756.34

Play Inspection Co.

Annual Inspection (inc.VAT)
£83.40

J.Graves


Salary & Exp. (1st.qtr.inc PAYE)
£1116.80

NARS



Grant




£50.00













Balances c/fwd. Excluding Chequers Field account
£21,160.43

11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to report a residential caravan on land beside Newton Road and to further enquire about the derelict caravan on land adjacent to Dumbs Lane. The Clerk would make enquiries about renovation of the village sign. A new entrance to land off Old Church Road would be notified to BDC. The owners of the Chequers would be asked to ensure that all arisings from recent building work were removed from the access lane. Anglian Water would be reminded that a report on sewerage systems in the parish was overdue.
12. Questions from the Public None

13. Next Meeting Wednesday July 13th. 2022  7.30 p.m.
